
      DuPage Water Commission 

 PRESS RELEASE 
 
For Immediate Release Contact: John F. Spatz 
April 16, 2021 630-834-0100 

 
NO WATER RATE INCREASE APPROVED FOR THE 

NEXT FISCAL YEAR 
The DuPage Water Commission approved its budget for Fiscal Year 2021-2022 and will not raise 
water rates next year. 

 
On Thursday evening, April 15, 2021, the DuPage Water Commission Board approved its Fiscal 
Year 2021 – 2022 budget which will maintain the current water rate at $4.97 per thousand gallons. 
On May 1, 2021, the Commission’s customers, which includes most of the municipalities and 
private water agencies in DuPage county, will not see their water rates increase. 

Commission Chairman Jim Zay commented, “I am proud of what the Commission has been able 
to accomplish over the last six to seven years.  Board members and staff remain committed to 
the goal of maintaining our water rates as low as possible. Not raising the Commission’s water 
rates this year is especially important as residents continue to deal with the economy crisis caused 
by the Covid-19 pandemic and I am glad that we are able to do our small part to help.” 

Since January of 2015, the Commission has done an outstanding job at minimizing water rate 
increase to its customers.  During this time frame, the Commission has only raised its total 
water rate by 2 cents per thousand gallons. 

Chairman Zay stated, “ Since January of 2015, if you look at household affordability, an average 
family of four in DuPage using approximately 10,000 gallons per month, have seen their water 
bills increase by only 20 cents per month due to the Commission’s water rate changes.  That is 
less than one penny per day.” 
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The Commission has been able to maintain and minimize its water rates going back to 2015, 
even considering the following: 

• Water rate increases from the City of Chicago, our supplier, which total $0.31 per 
thousand gallons, 

• Loss of approximately $35 million in annual revenue with the sunsetting of the sales tax 
each year since 2016, 

• Decrease in the Commission’s overall water sales of approximately 3%, 
• A much larger Capital Improvement Plan. 

 


